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CONCLUSIONS OF THE XLVI 

Conference of Parliamentary Committees for Union Affairs  

of Parliaments of the European Union (COSAC) 

Warsaw, 2-4 October 2011 

________________________________________________ 

 

1. Appointment and Co-financing of the Permanent Member of the COSAC 

Secretariat 

1.1 COSAC thanks Ms Loreta Raulinaitytė for four years of intensive  and 

fruitful work as the Permanent Member of the COSAC Secretariat. During 

her two terms of office, Ms Loreta Raulinaitytė has performed her duties in 

reliable, diligent and committed manner, contributing to the tightening and 

development of interparliamentary cooperation in the European Union. 

 

1.2 COSAC welcomes the decision taken by the Chairpersons at its plenary 

meeting held in Warsaw on 3 October 2011 to appoint Ms/Mr ……., 

…………..  as a new Permanent Member of the COSAC Secretariat for the 

term of office of two years from 1 January 2012 to 31 December 2013  

in accordance with Rule 9.3 of the COSAC Rules of Procedure. 

 

1.3 COSAC welcomes letters of intent from 38 Parliaments/Chambers 

expressing their commitment to co-finance the position of the Permanent 

Member of the COSAC Secretariat and the running of the COSAC office 

and website. 

 

1.4 Moreover, COSAC is grateful to the European Parliament for providing the 

COSAC Secretariat with appropriate office facilities on its premises in 

Brussels. 

 

2. Bi-annual Report 

2.1 COSAC welcomes the 16th Bi-annual Report prepared by the COSAC 

Secretariat and thanks the Secretariat for its excellent work. The Report 

provides comprehensive information on the present and future role of 

national Parliaments in cooperation with governments and their scrutiny 

within the process of establishing the new Multiannual Financial 

Framework of the EU attuned to the objectives of the Europe 2020 
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Strategy, and the evaluation of parliamentary experience and best 

practices in the implementation of the Treaty of Lisbon. 

 

2.2 COSAC is convinced that the 16th Bi-annual Report will provide a valuable 

source of information on interparliamentary cooperation and set new 

directions for national Parliaments’ further cooperation with the EU 

institutions. 

 

3. IPEX website 

3.1 COSAC thanks the IPEX Board for launching the upgraded IPEX website 

on 28 June 2011 and welcomes the new technological facilities offered by 

the new platform. 

 

3.2 COSAC encourages national Parliaments to timely publish and regularly 

update the information posted on the IPEX website. The provision of 

comprehensive and reliable information will contribute to better and more 

effective interparliamentary cooperation.  

 

3.3 COSAC believes that efficient interparliamentary exchange of information 

via IPEX makes citizens familiar with the functioning of the European Union 

and enhances their awareness of EU matters.  

 




